

25 March 2019

Dear Parent/Carer,

Ofsted Inspection

We wanted to update you following the short Ofsted inspection that took place a couple of weeks ago and pass on the inspector's positive feedback about the school.

The inspector concluded that Grange Primary Academy remains a Good school and has shown further improvement since it was last inspected four years ago. The inspector said that there had been considerable improvement in a number of areas including teaching, pupil attainment and the overall learning environment.

The report is full of positive and complimentary observations about the school, its staff and the behaviour, attitude and character of its pupils. You can be particularly proud of how well the pupils behaved during the inspector's visit. The inspector was very impressed with the positive attitudes of the pupils and how hard they work during lessons. He also highlighted the Pupil Parliament as a particular strength.

This report is testament to the hard work and commitment of the school's staff who, under the strong leadership of Chris Latimer, have driven the school forward. Running an effective school, however, requires a strong partnership between staff, parents and governors and it is pleasing to see that this is recognised in the report. Thank you for your continued support of the school and the role you play in its success.

With best wishes

Jon Coles Chief Executive United Learning Darran Ellison-Lee
Director of Primary Education
United Learning

De luson - La